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The Society of Consulting Marine 

Engineers and Ship Surveyors
An M.C.A. Appointed Certifying Authority

202 Lambeth Road, London SE1 7JW

Tel: +(44) 20 7261 0869 Fax +(44) 20 7261 0871

Email: scms@btinternet.com

Address all correspondence to The Secretary

A MEETING OF THE COUNCIL

6th October 2006 – At the Society’s Headquarters

Minutes

In Attendance

	Chris Spencer (President)
	Norman Finlay

	John Banister 
	Jim Lauder

	Charles Bliault
	David Walker 

	Chris Jones
	Maurice Perrin

	John Wallace
	Paul Owen (Secretary)


Apologies

	John Lillie
	Geoff Heaps
	Charles Bevis

	Ross Hunter
	Eric Walker
	Ian Green

	Dave Spence
	
	


1. Confirmation of Minutes to Last Meeting 8th June 2006

The minutes had been distributed to all Council Members and were also available on the Society’s website. It was proposed that the minutes be accepted as a true record of the last meeting without amendment by Chris Jones, seconded by Charles Bliault, agreed.

2. Matters Arising

Small Working Group (Future of the Society) – It was proposed by Norman Finlay that the Council reorganise itself into a Board of Management (BoM), this proposal was seconded by Jim Lauder, agreed unanimously.

The Secretary reported that no additional Councillors had put themselves forward for BoM responsibilities, it was therefore confirmed that the following Councillors would take on the responsibilities below:

	Councillor
	BoM Responsibility

	Norman Finlay
	MCA Code Work

	Charles Bevis
	Technical Matters

	Jim Lauder with John Wallace
	Membership

	John Banister
	Budget Manager

	Chris Jones
	Marketing

	David Walker
	Recruitment

	John Wallace
	Professional Standards

	Ross Hunter
	Publications


Following discussion it was agreed that Charles Bliault and Dave Spence (subject to the latter’s agreement) would take on the responsibility of “Future Planning” for the Society.

It was agreed that the above persons, who had not already done so, would provide their respective proposed Terms of Reference to the Secretary for Collation and Distribution to Councillors for agreement at the next meeting.

The possibility of using a Forum type system for communications was discussed and it was agreed that this would be helpful, the Secretary agreed to set up such a facility.

The Secretary noted that Ross Hunter had requested some guidance on what Council would like to see included under ‘Publications’, other than the Society’s book on Marine Technical Consultancy, it was agreed that they particularly like to see material in support of Marketing.

The President said that in future the Council Agenda would list each area of responsibility for reporting. 

3. Report from Finance Committee

The Budget Manager, John Banister, was invited to report. He presented the proposed budget for 2007, which included an allowance to cover increases in secretariat remunerations of £700 for the Secretary and £500 for Peter Hicks, after some brief discussion, the budget and increases were agreed. The Secretary advised that it was time to purchase a new computer to replace the old one which was now 4.5 years old, and that this was covered in the budget with approximately £1,000 required. It was proposed by John Wallace and seconded by Chris Jones that the Secretary should take the necessary steps to ensure the computer equipment was kept up to date in an economical manner.

The Secretary reported that when he enquired with the our landlord, The Marine Society and Sea Cadets Society’s, concerning availability of the office space in the same area as the Society recently vacated by ‘Sea & Water’, he was told we could occupy this space, free of any additional charge, until our lease expires at the end of August 2007. Although the landlord intends to reorganise all office space next year, it is likely the Society will continue to be offered suitable office accommodation. The Secretary was requested to keep a careful watch on the rental situation.

4. Membership

The following Applications for Membership had been considered by BoM ‘Membership’ who reported on same, they were further considered by Council and all approved on the proposal of John banister and seconded by Jim Lauder,  agreed:

a. John Prasad Menezes, MCMS

b. Rolando Roberto Santos, MCMS

Defaulters

A list of 13 subscription defaulters was provided, they had all so far received two reminders and would normally be sent a third and final reminder after this meeting and if there was no response from any individual they would be removed from membership. All members on the defaulters list were fully paid up to the beginning of the current year. The President suggested the BoM member responsible for Membership should examine this area and advise on any change of procedure necessary.

The Secretary provided a table showing current Membership Numbers.

The Secretary enquired what the future procedure for deciding on Applications for Membership would be. It was agreed that the BoM ‘Membership’ would approve and report later to Council as appropriate and could co-opt other Council members for advice if necessary.

The Secretary was requested to remind, with their end of year subscription invoice, eligible members who could apply for transfer Fellowship, encouraging them to apply, pointing out the advantages.
5. MCA Matters

 ADDIN AudioMarker 5894 Norman Finlay reported to council that it would be at least the end of the year before the Harmonised Code would be introduced, changes were still being made, in the meantime MGN 280 authorised use of the new Harmonised Code as an equivalent construction standard, MCA Code certificates must still be issued under the existing codes. 

The Inland Waterways Code will not be introduced before 2008 at earliest.

He continued by explaining the situation for the MCA to issue Manning Certificates for coded vessels, which he organises himself. There was also now a system in place for a career progression from entry as a crew member and after 4 years they can obtain an STCW recognised qualification. These activities were carried out in conjunction with the Workboat Association.

Norman Finlay continued that he had recently been invited to join the MNTB as a representative of the Society, the Workboat Association, where discussions were taking place on Maritime Studies qualifications for small vessels.

Malta have expressed an interest in having all their vessels Coded and he had been involved in this project with the MCA with the likelihood that the Society will become the certifying authority for possibly 300 additional vessels. Similarly, in Florida we have two members involved with companies there who were interested in coding vessels, the MCA will attend the Fort Lauderdale boat show and he will also visit the show to assist MCA.

The Society now issues its own SCMS UK Tonnage Certificate, the certificate being devised by John Wallace and agreed by MCA. It can be used by owners for such things as calculating light dues. It will be issued automatically by the Society to vessels that apply for Tonnage Measurement.

Where vessels are built not to class and the owners wish to have the vessel Coded, the Society will now require all the drawings to be seen and approved before a Code Certificate will be issued.

The Secretary provided a table showing the number of vessels currently registered with the Society.
6. Presidential Activities

The President reported that he would be representing the Society at the upcoming Asian Marine Insurance & Surveying Forum being held in Mumbai next week. In answer to a question from the President, the Secretary replied that this was the first year we had not sponsored the Forum, but we had suggested to the Hong Kong Division that it was more appropriate for them to now consider any future sponsorship.
The President raised the subject of a reply to IIMS on the Society’s future plans. [Post meting note: this was discussed with Ian Wilkins of IIMS and no further action is required at this time].

7. Arrangements for Annual Dinner

The Secretary reported that a good attendance was expected, with in excess of 90 persons booked. There was a brief discussion on the speakers and top-table invitees to explain who they were. Regarding the Top Table the Secretary advised that two guests who we were unable to fit on the Top Table would be sitting on the Secretary’s table, they were Nick Cooper, President of NI and Ian Wilkins, President of IIMS. The main speaker is Mr. Nigel Carden, Chief Executive of Thomas Miller & Co. Ltd., the Second Speaker is Captain William Wells, retired.

8. Any Other Business

The Secretary reported that, following a complaint against member Greg Copley, he had not yet drafted a reply for the President but would do so in the next few days.

John Banister asked if Membership Subscriptions should be increased next year. The President proposed that the Marketing and Recruitment BoM should consider subscriptions as part of their area and make proposals. It was agreed that there should be no increase for 2007.

John Banister asked if the new BoM Members can request funding in the budget, the President replied that it they would be no right to be included in the budget but they could request it as part of a proposal.

Jim Lauder proposed a vote of thanks for Norman Finlay for all his hard work as MCA coordinator, this was supported unanimously by all present.

10. Date of Next Meeting

The Secretary advised that the next meeting would be scheduled after the accounts were complete, the President requested after 6th March. 
